O&M Pennant Committee
Meeting notes from the meeting held at the Rutherglen BC, Tuesday, Sept. 17th at 12:00 pm.
Attendance: Ian Bilney, Paul Davies, Fran Don, Noel Murrell, Ross Rankin, Bev Reichman & Bryan Smith.
The Chairman welcomed members to our first meeting for the coming season and, in particular, welcomed new committee members, Fran & Bev.
Agenda items:
· Chairman: Ross Rankin was ‘elected’ as Chairman for 2019-20.
· Business from our last meeting:
It appears that advice from Bowls Australia confirms that our rules in regard to shortened matches on days of inclement weather are lawful and so we agreed that no change needs to be made.
Bryan gave a report from an umpire’s meeting he attended. He reported that some umpires had concerns over the 38 degree rule and its implementation. This appears to be an issue for the umpires and not this committee. It was agreed that any correspondence to the umpires from the Umpire’s Co-ordinator should also be addressed to the Pennant Committee chairman.
· Correspondence: letters to and from the Wangaratta Bowling Club were tabled and discussed. No action was necessary.
· Other business:
Noel expressed concern that changes to the Regulations that he and Neil Pryor formulated have not yet been ratified at Board level.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mitta Valley: Mitta Valley asked to be included in the Midweek pennant competition after advising Noel that they would not be entering a team this year. This request has come well after the May 31st cut-off date and after the draw has been completed and distributed. It was agreed that their entry would not be accepted. They have been offered a place in the Weekend Pennant competition.
Rule changes: Noel advised that some minor rule changes would be necessary once the new Competition Module is operating. The changes will only pertain to entering teams  and reporting results.
We have suggested two changes that need to be made to Annexure B: ‘The Roles and Responsibility of the Pennant Committee’. Noel to advise Graham Moore of these.
The new competition Module is still not operational. Noel hopes that clubs will have a user manual for the new system. 
Meeting closed at 2:15 pm
Ross Rankin
Chairman

